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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 
¼ Page  $30 
½ Page  $47 
Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 
½ Page  $22 
Full Page $41 

 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

Town Crew and Town Office will 

be closed on  

Monday, October 12th  

for Thanksgiving 
 

 
Due to Monday, October 12th 

being a holiday garbage pick-up 

will occur on  

Tuesday, October 13th 

 

 
 

Taxes 
 

From July – December, 2015 a 1% penalty 
per month will be charged on all current taxes 

still outstanding. In January, 2016 a 10% 
penalty will be charged on all outstanding 

taxes. 
 

 
Pet Tags 

 
The town office has misplaced the 

information regarding tag #402. 
 

If this number belongs to one of your pets 
please phone it in to the town office. 

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated! 
 

 
Effective November 2, 2015  

 
Front street garbage pick-up will begin. 

Please have you garbage out front  
by 8:00 a.m. 

 

 
Halloween: October 31st is on a Saturday 
this year. That means the pitter-patter of 

many ghosts, goblins, and princess’ will be 
busy thinking about “Trick or Treating” 

throughout the day so 
Drivers Please Keep Alert!!

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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The town will be having the main 
sewer lines flushed in October. The 
streets being flushed this year will 
be 4th Avenue East & West, 5th 

Avenue East & West, 6th Avenue 
East & West, and Allan Court. Any 

residences or businesses located on 
the streets where the lines are being 
flushed could notice a foul odour or 
gurgling in your lines. If you notice 

this, pour water in your floor drain. If 
you have any questions, please 

contact the town office.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cat Repellant 
 

The recipe for a dry form of repellent for 
winter use is: 

 

     1 ounce          Cayenne Pepper 
     1 ½ ounces     Dried Ground Mustard 
     2 ½ ounces     all-purpose flour 

 

Mix well and put into a salt shaker, 
Spreading over and around the forbidden 

area. 
 
 

The recipe for a liquid form of repellent for 
summer use is: 

 

     3 cloves          Garlic 
     1 Tbsp.          Cayenne pepper 
     3 ounces         Water 

 

Mix in a blender until mixture looks like 
water. Use air atomizer to spray mist over 

forbidden area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October Rec News 
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October Rec News 
 

Arena:  Hockey Registration deadline was 
September 8th, if you have not registered yet 
please do so ASAP. 
 
The “Power Skating Program” registration 
deadline is October 10th.  If you haven’t received 
a form yet please contact the rec office.  The 
program runs October 26th, 28th, 30th & 
November 3rd and 5th.  For more information, 
contact Kristina at 
eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com 
 
For all enquiry’s regarding the arena and 
programs offered, please contact the recreation 
office. 
 
Hockey Coaches and Managers, please make sure 
you have all of the certification required for the 
age group you are coaching or managing.  Check 
out the SHA website at sha.sk.ca for upcoming 
courses and requirements.  Refs, We are always 
in need of refs—check out the ref clinics at 
sha.sk. 
 
Arena Clean-Up is Tuesday October 13 @ 7pm 
Help from all groups, organizations and 
individuals that use the arena would be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 
Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 
used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 
recreation and community groups in the 
province.  Community group’s in Eatonia receive 
funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 
Program. 

ICE MAKING:  This will begin the 3rd week of 
October after Trade Show (Oct 17).  Watch for 
posters, texts, emails of what’s going on and 
when help is needed. 

 
Eatonia Recreation Office Hours: 

 

Monday-Wednesday:  8:30am-5:00pm 
Thursday-Sunday: Call # 460-7130 

 
Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 
Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 
 
 

 

The Eatonia Heritage Board 
 

Thank you to the following people for their 
volunteer time and labour 
 
- Students Kelsey Guidinger, Cassidy Schuh,      
Tessa King, Ashley Adams and Amber Adams 
who sat at the Art Shows this summer 
- Laurie Adams, Anne Reinhardt, Joy Assmus, 
Winnie Larson, Carol Peters and Betty King 
who volunteered at the Art Shows 
- Kelly Hagan, Del Price, Wally Maggrah, and 
Brian Lothammer who volunteered their 
labour to do repairs on the House and the 
Station 
- All of the musicians who entertained us at 
the Sunday in the Park events 
- The Town crew for their grounds 
maintenance 
 

mailto:eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Eatonia Oasis Living – September 2015 News 
 

The residents of E.O.L. have been very busy this month, spending a lot of time outside enjoying the beautiful 
Autumn weather.  We have harvested our gardens and are enjoying the fresh vegetables!  Thank you to 
everyone who has shared their ‘harvest’ with us.  There is nothing like fresh produce straight from the garden! 
 

Otto and Vicki Wormsbecker are now residents of Eatonia Oasis Living.  Welcome back to town!  We now have 
21 residents living in our care home. 
 

Our activities include our usual Morning Exercises and Baking.  We have made Peanut Butter Cookies (a new 
favorite!) Thank you to Debbie Lothammer for helping with these.  We made Banana Loaf and Butter Tart 
Square for the Terry Fox Bingo, and a delicious Carmel Dumpling Cake that was enjoyed by the residents at 
supper.  It’s not often we get a hot dessert, right out of the oven!    Craft sessions are also very popular.   This 
month, we made Scarecrows that are hanging at the Nursing Station.  Thank you to Marie Smith for planning 
this and to Danielle Wolbaum for assisting.  The residents appreciate our volunteers.   Ice cream sundaes were 
enjoyed by all.  Thanks again to the 21-44 Store for the soft ice cream.  It made the treats extra special! The 
ladies were pampered by manicures.  They always look forward to that!   Other activities included Bean Bag 
Toss, Shuffleboard and Balloon Badminton.  We also held our weekly Bingos.  Thank you to Taryn Green who 
helped out.  The residents enjoy seeing young faces!   It is also nice when family and friends can join us.  The 
more the merrier!  A special fundraising Bingo was held on September 18th to raise money for the Terry Fox 
Run.  We were joined by community members as well.  We raised $139.50!  Sharlotte Preston was the lucky 
winner of the Terry Fox t-shirt!  Thank you to all who helped out and to all who attended.   
 

An afternoon tea was held in honor of Betsy Proudlove’s birthday that was on August 28th.   Her family 
brought delicious angel food cake, ice cream and strawberries for all of us.  There were not any birthdays to 
celebrate this month, but the United Church Women hosted a party anyway.  The ladies led the residents in a 
sing song, and we all enjoyed coffee and treats after.   Thank you so much, ladies!   
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all the men and women who provide church services for the residents of 
Eatonia Oasis Living.  Thank you to those from the United, Lutheran, Catholic and Christian Fellowship 
churches.  As we have said before, fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is a very important part of their care 
and is greatly appreciated by those who attend.  Services are held every Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would 
like to join us. 
 

Other volunteers include Winnie Larson, for helping with evening lunch and Michele Heard for helping serve 
our Bacon and Egg Brunch.  Thanks!! Thank you to Grant Reinhardt and Wendy Reis for joining the residents in 
a “Popcorn and Movie Afternoon”.  To all our volunteers, your time spent here is greatly appreciated.  If there 
is anyone else out there that would like to help out with an activity, at evening lunch or just by coming for a 
visit at E.O.L.,  please call Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 

Last, but certainly not least, our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any kind 
to our facility.  We appreciate it very much!! 
 

HAVE A GREAT MONTH! 
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FOWL SUPPER UPDATE 
 

Please note that there will be some changes to the process for food 
donations to Fowl Supper 

 

If you are volunteering to cook something for Fowl Supper please 
note that we are asking YOU to deliver your contribution to the 

Community Hall. Our volunteer phoners will let you know what time 
your donation is required. 

 

We have gone to this method for a couple of reasons.  We are always 
faced with a lack of volunteers.  We are also, in an effort to abide by 

safe food handling practices, trying to eliminate how many times 
your food donation changes hands.   

 

Please help make our Community Fowl Supper a success!  We thank 
you in advance for your contribution. 

 
Fowl Supper Committee 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark your calendars! 
 
Fowl Supper is Oct 25th 

from 4:30pm to 6:30pm 
 
Adults $15.00 
 
Students $10.00 
 
Preschool $5.00 
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Eatonia Heritage Board 
          Presents 

 

 

   Eatonia Community Hall February 27, 2016 
   Cocktails 5:30pm. Supper 6:30pm. Show 8:00pm. 

          Tickets $65.00 available at 
          Eatonia Agencies 306-967-2201 

       or Virginia 306-463-9220 
           Reserved tables of 8 are available 

                Limited seating ADVANCED TICKETS ONLY 
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The St. Paul Lutheran Women wish to 
thank all the kind people who took part 
in our quilting project for 2014-15. We 
had several ladies, who each week 
cut, pieced, sewed and tied the quilts. 
There were also many who supplied 
fabric, fillers, notions and cash 
donations. Without all your help our 65 
quilts could not have been completed. 
Thanks again. Anyone wishing to 
donate material for the upcoming year, 
please drop off at Phyllis Schweigert’s 
home at 102 6th Ave. West.  
 

 

PLAYFUL LEARNING FAMILY 
CHILDCARE HOME 

NOW OPEN 

For more information or to 

reserve a space please call 

Deb @ 306.967.7777 

  

Thank you to the Town of Eatonia and 

Eaton School for the past three years. 

A special thank you to Trish Lee and 

her family for helping me move. Thank 

you to Julie Nunweiler, Winnie Larson, 

and Hannah and Emma Eckstein for 

their assistance in packing. I’m very 

grateful to all the people who were 

very supportive and helpful in 

everything. Good luck in the future.  
 
 

Cheryl Wrishko 

 

 
EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 
 

Thank you to all who attended my 

bridal shower on June 2. A special 

note of gratitude to Rachel Wright, 

Shawn Larock & Sandi Hyland for 

arranging such a beautiful afternoon in 

my honor. I was touched by the 

presence of so many gracious women 

and all of the special details; from the 

flowers, to the fare, to the fabulous 

company. It meant so much to me. 

Scott & I continue to be overwhelmed 

by the thoughtful and considerate 

gifts. “I am blessed to have roots in a 

community full of such generous folk.”  
 

Amanda Cooke Davison 
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100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 

Opening mid-January 2015 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Delivery to Eatonia 
Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 

 

 

Annual U.C.W. Silent Auction & Tea 

at the United Church on Saturday 

November 7
th

 from 2:00 – 4:00pm 

 

Donations of new articles and 

baking are gratefully appreciated.  

Drop off donations to the church by 

noon on Saturday.  

 

Come one come all!! 
 

 

The Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 

is again having a Dessert Booth at the 

Trade Show on Oct. 17. Therefore, 

we are requesting donation of pie(s). 

Please bring your pie(s) to the booth 

on Saturday A.M. 

Thank you for your assistance. 

It is greatly appreciated. 

The Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 

Eatonia Lions Club 
Trip of the Month Winners 

 
June 2015 Puerto Vallarta Mexico 
  Winner: Laura Smolinski, Alsask 
 
  Medicine Hat Lodge  
  Winner: Denis Kriger, Macklin 
 
July 2015        $1000 Travel Voucher 
             Winner: Dean Galbraigh, Kindersley 
   
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
  Winner: Barb Weyer, Eatonia 
 
August 2015 Kimberley BC, Ski Weekend 
              Winner: Bob Peters, Eatonia 
   
              Medicine Hat Lodge 
              Winner: Tom Copeland, Kindersley 
 

A sincere “Thank you” to all of you 
who had chats with us, phoned, sent 
cards, flowers, brought food, and 
your kindness shown on the loss of 
our son Terry. 

God Bless 
Nick & Carol Pivtoran 

 

St. Paul Lutheran Church Women will 
be holding their  

Advent Tea and Bake Sale on 
November 28, 2015  

from  
2:00pm-3:30pm. 

All are welcome.  
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

 

Eatonia Lions Club  
will be hosting a 

 

New Year’s Eve Dance 
December 31, 2015 

 

At the Eatonia Community Hall 

 

Entertainment: 454 Band 
Watch for posters for more details.  

 

 

 

Donor’s Choice 
 

Once again, Donor’s Choice volunteer 

canvassers will be knocking on your door 

asking for donations to charities of your 

choice.  
 

What is Donor’s Choice? It is a Registered 

Charity that allows you to choose the 

charities and the amount you wish to donate 

to each charity and write only one cheque 

payable to Donor’s Choice. You will receive a 

tax deductible receipt. We will total the 

amount collected, from all donors, for each 

charity and send a cheque to said charity.  
 

Still unsure of how Donor’s Choice works and 

want more information feel free to ask your 

canvasser or call me, Kathy Nunweiler, at 

306-967-2691. 
 

If not canvassed and would like to donate call 

Kathy at the above number.  
 

We would like to thank our canvassers and 

the donors in our community for making this 

endeavor so successful.  
 

The 2014 Donor’s Choice Campaign raised 

$18,187.00 last year.  
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Eatonia Health Centre/EOL  

 
Thursday, Nov. 5th  

10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Drop In Clinic 
 

*Please Bring Your Health Card* 
 

Please visit www.hrha.sk.ca or visit our facebook page for 
alternate flu clinics in the Health Region  

 
 

Sponsored by Public Health Nurses 
Heartland Health Region 

Saskatchewan Ministry of Health 
 

GET IMMUNIZED! 
 
 

Annual Influenza  
& 

Pneumococcal Vaccines 
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Eatonia Band Association 
Christmas Fundraiser 

 

Eatonia Band Association is selling 
Red, Pink, and White Poinsettias for $20.00 each 

as well as 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

If you have not received a call by November 6, 2015 and would like to purchase please contact 
Tosha Stallmann at 306-967-2297 

Or 
Cheryl Bailey at 306-967-2846 

 

NOTE: The exact day, time and location for pickup will be posted at a later date.  
 

 

         Eatonia  

      Power Skating  

 
Initiation/Novice     1 hour sessions 

Atom/Peewee             2 coaches/group 

Bantam/Midget           $50 registration fee 

 Registration Deadline 

  October 26, 28, 30          October 10th  

  November 3, 5 
 

For more information or to register, contact Kristina at 

eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com 

Our ‘Berries and Bows’ 
wreaths are made with the 
highest quality, festive greens 
available that are hand tied 
and dipped for extended 
freshness. The perfect front 
door welcome item during the 
holidays.  
 

$33.00 each 

Add a festive look to your table 
this holiday season with a mixed 
tropical planter. There are 4 
different tropical plants included 
as well as a novelty pick or 
pinecone.  
 

$33.00 each 

mailto:eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com
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Come join us for the  
Eatonia & District  

Chamber of Commerce 
 

27th Annual Fall Trade Show 
 

Saturday, October 17th, 2015 
At the Eatonia Arena  

 

10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
 

Pancake Breakfast: 8:00 am – 10:00 am 
 

 
 
 

For more Information Contact: 
Viv @ 306.430.7204 

Email: eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com 

 
 

For Tender: 
 

1. Pneumatic Air Compressor.  23 years old.  

Recently replaced when we upgraded our 

Heating/Cooling system at Eatonia Oasis 

Living.  

2. John Deere Garden Tractor, not running 

3. Rototiller, not running 

4. Snow Blower, not running 

5. Electric Scooter, not running (No 

batteries) 

6. Van Bench Seat, good condition 

For viewing, please contact Cora at  
306-967-2447. 

          
Submit tenders by October 19, 2015 to:  

 Eatonia Oasis Living 
Box 217 

Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 
 

(Highest or any tender not necessarily accepted.) 

 

 


